
Extract from WAWA Newsletter issue 183 dated March/April 2016 
 
Observations Swan WEWS January 2016 
 
Joe Clark introduced Brian Kirkby who demonstrated how to use his multi centre chuck.  
It could be argued that it was a jig, fitted to the chuck, but no matter, Brian went about explaining 
how he made the chuck using some pieces of aluminium.  
Brian passed around a number of pieces of his work which included numerous platters which all 
had off centre shapes cut into them.  
Brian explained the importance of using counter balancing weights to the chuck so as to assist in 
properly balancing the work.  
He then mounted a piece of timber to the 
chuck. He then went onto explain the need 
to check everything before starting up.  
He said you must make certain all screws 
are tight, the counterbalance weights are 
secure and that the variable lathe speed is 
set to low.  
Brian explained how he used a profile gauge 
to ensure all the holes in the platter were cut 
to the same depth.  
Once he had cut the first hole in platter, he 
used a power tool to sand it, then he simply 
changed the centre by loosening the locking 
nuts and moving the work to the next 
position.  
He then explained how he had two pencil 
marks on his tools rest which he used to 
ensure all his platter cuts were the same 
width as well as the same depth.  
After completing three holes in the face of 
the platter, Brian demonstrated how he used 
cole jaws to reverse the work and remove 
the spigot from the base of the platter. Brian 
ran out of time in which to complete his 
demonstration.  
However, albeit a very short demonstration, it was a very good one to finish of a great day. 
 
 
 
 
 
Extract from WAWA Newsletter issue 216 dated May/June 2021 
 
Observations Swan WEWS April 2021 
 
Next up was Brian Kirby who used a homemade offset chuck to show how to make a bowl within 
which were 5 smaller bowls – using a profile gauge to ensure that the 5 were of the same 
dimensions.  
He emphasized the importance of adjusting the counterweight component of the system to ensure 
that the blank was well balanced and the need for using a safety collar to ensure that the chuck 
would stay in place when the lathe was turned off.  
Having completed the bowl, he used homemade bowl jaws to reverse chuck the bowl and remove 
the screw holes and recess from the base. 



Extract from WAWA Newsletter issue 207 dated March/April 2020 
 
Swan Snippets 
 
Brian Kirkby gave a quick explanation of how he’d produced his inside out 

 
 


